
IRRIGATION UPDATE: NO IRRIGATION RUN TO START OCT 2ND 
We were informed on September 27th. Saturday, that Maricopa Water District (MWD) that 
our schedule irrigation was shut down due to severe storm damage.  The storm damage 
was to the MWD system, not ours. 
 
MWD does not have an ETA for the repairs to be complete. 
 
Therefore, we cannot deliver water for our schedule October 2, 2025 irrigation run. 
 
If you signed up for the run starting October 2, your account will not be charged. 
 
If you had signed up for the run of September 18, and did not receive water as of 
September 27 evening, your account has been credited. 
 
MWD apologizes for any inconvenience this has caused.  And so do we. 
 
Josh Vetter 
POA President 
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